

October 9, 2012

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street, Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Fort Frances Power Corporation -

Response to Board Submission - for 2012 Smart Meter Rate Application EB-2012-0327

This letter acknowledges the receipt of Board Staff Submission on September 28, 2012.

Fort Frances Power Corporation (FFPC) files this letter as its Reply Submission to the Board. FFPC will not be filing any additional Submissions or evidence in this matter.

A copy of the submission has been electronically filed through the Board's RESS system. The original and two (2) copies have been couriered to the Board's offices. A copy of this submission has been sent via email to all interveners.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (807)274-9291 or via email at ffpc@fort-frances.com.

Yours truly,

Joerg Ruppenstein President and CEO

/LC